



Nº 300

## ARCHDIOCESE OF CADADA CANADIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH

Main Office:

15, Le Breton St North OTTAWA, Ontario

Canada K1R 7H1

Tel.: (+1)(613) 925-5226

Fax: (+1)(613) 925-1521

Western Office:

c/o 9930 -167 St. EDMONTON, Alberta

Canada T5P 4W7

Tel.: (+1)(780)484-9804

E-mail:

westernoffice@archdiocese.ca

E-mail: vladyka@archdiocese.ca or secretary@archdiocese.ca

1 October, 2010

## Announcement:

Dear Brothers, and Sisters in Christ,

I am informing all at this time that, on 19 September 2010, I wrote to Metropolitan Jonah, and asked the blessing to resign from all the duties I held with the Holy Synod, in particular those of the Lesser Synod, and Chairing External Affairs, and Chairing the Board of Theological Education. Metropolitan Jonah then responded by blessing this resignation from these responsibilities.

Shortly afterwards, the Metropolitan, with the Lesser Synod, gave me a Leave-ofabsence for three months from my responsibilities within the Archdiocese. This Leave then began in part, but with the exception of several particular matters that had to be completed first. The last of these is the opening of this Archdiocesan Council Meeting on 1 October at about 1300 hrs in Ottawa. Having also seen my physician, I was informed that this Leave is rather over-due.

During the course of the Leave, Bishop Irénée (Rochon), our Vicar Bishop, together with the Chancellor, Igumen Alexander (Pihach), and the Secretary, Protodeacon Nazari Polataiko will care for all of the pastoral service, and the administrative service of the Archdiocese.

As all ought by now to be aware, the Office of the Archdiocese is in the process of its move to the Cathedral premises in Ottawa, a process which takes time, and which should be completed before the Feast of the Nativity of our Lord. The telephone number of the Office has been forwarded to Protodeacon Nazari's mobile telephone number since The general e-mail address of the Archdiocesan Bishop 10 September. (vladyka@archdiocese.ca) will remain as it is, and be administered by Protodeacon Nazari.

It is my intention, and hope, to maintain as much solitude and silence as possible. Giving thanks to God for everything, and in particular giving thanks to God for all the Christ-loving labour and service being offered to Him by the clergy and the faithful of the Archdiocese of Canada, I remain,

With love in Christ,

The Archbishop of Ottawa, and of Canada

the unworthy +SERAPHIM

se orthodoxe en amérique